
Seth, Trevor and Leigh get stuck into transforming wooden pallets. 
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Many happy returns of the 
day go to Rheanna who will 
be 13 on Saturday and Leigh 
who will turn 11 on Sunday.  Best Wishes from us all 
here at school. 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE THIS FRIDAY LUNCH 

Our Enviro-leaders are running 
a sausage sizzle this Friday 
lunchtime to raise funds for all 
things Enviro!  

A sausage and bread will cost 
$2 each. Please bring money 
on the day. Thank you. 

Pallet ‘up-cycle’ Competition!  Room 2 students are 
entering a competition to recycle old pallets into 
something useful. Our students are making Go Karts 
and raised strawberry garden beds! Thanks to Trevor 
and Gilad for all your help! 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY REMINDERS 

MOTUEKA LIBRARY VISITS 

TERM TWO 

17 June    Room 3 

24 June   Room 4 

1 July     Room 5 

8 July     Room 2 

 Book Club Issue 4 brochures out now:  
Orders will be placed on Friday 28 June. 

 Rippa Rugby Tournament in Motueka 
next Tuesday 18 June for selected Year 5 
& 6 students.  You should have received 
a separate notice regarding 
arrangements for this. 

 Bob Bickerton Performance Next Friday 
21 June we will be treated to a whole 
school performance paid for by last 
year’s Festival profits.    

School Donations for 2013 are $25 for one child at school; $40 for 2 children 
and a maximum donation of $50 per family.   
Room 4 LIBRARY DAY IS NOW THURSDAYS – PLEASE HELP YOUR CHILD TO 
REMEMBER TO BRING ANY BOOKS TO RETURN INTO SCHOOL ON THAT DAY. 
Mouthguards must be worn to play tackle rugby at lunchtimes (Y6 & above). 
Miniball Both our teams play at 4pm this Friday 14 June.  TEAMS FOR TERM 3 
MINIBALL ARE BEING FORMED NOW – REGISTER YOUR NAME WITH MR DUNN 
OR THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
Room 2 SKI TRIP – 30 AUGUST the predicted cost for this trip for Room 2 
students is $50.  If you would like to start paying this off now you may send 
money into the office or pay online.  More details to come this term!  
Class Blogs Check them out at rm2ngatimoti@blogspot.co.nz 
room3river2013@blogspot.com   and ngatimoti4.blogspot.co.nz 

Principal email address  Ali can be contacted directly on 
principal@ngatimoti.school.nz  

Thank you for keeping a careful eye on your child’s health.  Good hygiene 
practices such as hand washing and covering coughs & sneezes are really 
important to stop nasty bugs spreading.   

Board of Trustees News  
Budgeting is not an easy feat these days in the harsh economic times that 
we’re in. I’m therefore even more pleased to say, now that the school 
accounts have been signed off for 2012, that the school’s financial position 
is a comfortable one, thanks to our frugal and clever spending. Our 2012 
Annual Report and Financial Statements are available to view at the school 
office. Next week board members will attend a Financial workshop to make 
sure that we keep getting the most mileage out of our available money. 
Aren’t our kids lucky!  Our next BOT meeting is Wednesday 26 June at 6 
o’clock. Sue Boissevain – Board of Trustees Chairperson 

Wine & Cheese Social Evening 
Thanks to all those parents who 
braved the cold to come and enjoy 
what was a very pleasant evening last 
Thursday.  Special thanks to those 
who ventured out from beyond the 
valley; to Lisa, Maya and Dorit for 
organising, and to all those who 
donated yummy nibbles! 

TERM DATES 2013 

Term 2:  Monday 6 May – Friday 12 July 

Term 3 Monday 29 July – Friday 27 September 

Term 4: Monday 14 October – Friday 20 Dec 

Ngatimoti Festival Day Sunday 27 October 

Labour Day Holiday Monday 28 October 
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NETBALL Congratulations to our Ngatimoti Diamonds who won every game in the first round this season 

which means they have won the Presidents Cup for the first time! Well done!  Players of the Day last week 

were Alex for the Future Ferns, Kyle for the Stars and Jasmin for the Diamonds. Netball parents:  Our 

fundraising day at the netball courts is Saturday 6 July.  We will be asking for donations of baking to sell on 

the day and parent volunteers to ‘man’ the stall from 9am – 3pm on that day. Please let Lou or Dianne know if you 

are able to help. Thanks! 

Fees are now due for all teams. Training continues today. The match draw for this week is as follows: 

Diamonds Stars Future Ferns 

Play at 2pm.  
Please be at the courts by 1.15pm 

Play at 12am.  Please be at the 
courts by 11.15am 

Play at 10am.  
Please be at the courts at 9.30am 

 

NGATIMOTI PARENTS GROUP Thanks to your time and baking we are able to provide cakes every 

Friday for $1 each. On your duty day please be at school at 12.30pm with 20 pieces of cake or slice.  If 

you cannot make it you can send your baking into school for us to serve or swap with another parent 

but please do let us know at school. $1 cake. Please send money in a named purse if possible 

 

Community News 

Knowles Family Bonfire 

 Paddock Orchard Sat 6th July 

from 4pm to celebrate mid-

winter.  

BBQ and cooking fire available so 

BYO food to share, with soup 

provided. BYO drinks along with 

red wine to add to the mulled wine 

pot! Postponed if raining. 

Contact Bridgit or Ross 5268114  

for more details. 

Ngatimoti Book Club – TOMORROW! 

Lakeside Lodge, 7pm Thurs 13th June. 

It’s a social evening cleverly disguised as a "Book Club" 

Open to everyone and anyone. 

Bring a book that you can recommend (and may well 

never see again) and take one away with you at the end 

of the evening to enjoy on these long winter evenings! 

Drinks and nibbles optional! 

Bring a friend as long as they bring a book too (must be 

in English!) 

 

Did you know?  

The 

Nelson/Marlborough water supply is not fluoridated.  Fluoride toothpaste helps to strengthen our teeth and 

reduce early decay.  A number of toothpastes marketed for children do not contain sufficient levels of 

fluoride to do that. This means the whole family can use the same adult strength fluoride toothpaste right 

from when a baby’s first tooth appears.  If you have any questions, talk to your Dental 

Therapist at your family’s next visit.   REGULAR UPDATES FROM THE NELSON MARLBOROUGH COMMUNITY 

ORAL HEALTH SERVICE  NELSON: 539 5324- STOKE: 539 5321- RICHMOND 539 320 MOTUEKA & TASMAN MOBILE CLINIC 528 1160 X7 

 

TERM TWO PARENT CAKE ROSTER  

14 June – Heidi King-Turner, Julie Edwards, Jennifer Beatson 
21 June – Georgie Garland, Keren Smith,  
                   Tina Francis 
28 June – Meeka Gibbins, Julie Ann Allely,  
                   Rachel Gorrill 

5 July – Tracey Harrison, Vanessa Hatton,  
                Bridgit Knowles 
12 July – Elaine Haycock, Nicola Heckler, Liz Rajnai 


